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June 30, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200
COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report addressing implementation and funding strategies for On-site Sewage System Program Operation & Maintenance Activities as requested by Section 100 of the Metropolitan King County Council’s 2017-2018 Budget (Ordinance 18409). This report provides a review of the following:

· On-site Sewer System (OSS) oversight activities and funding in comparable jurisdictions;
· The feasibility and sustainability of funding strategies to support ongoing OSS program activities focused on preventing and addressing OSS failure; and
· The feasibility and cost to partner with an independent third party to provide loans or other financial support to homeowners with OSS maintenance and repair.

State law requires OSS Operation and Maintenance programs (O&M) in the Puget Sound region to work with OSS owners to prevent failing systems and work to abate contamination that puts human health at risk. This report includes a summary of the incentive-based and enforcement efforts throughout the Region that are responding to this mandate. Only one jurisdiction reports having sufficient funds to operate programs that meet state requirements. That jurisdiction is Whatcom County which relies on an OSS/Utility Fee. 

The several funding strategies Public Health – Seattle & King County (PHSKC) explored for obtaining sustainable revenue to support the OSS O&M program are also summarized in the report. Moving forward, PHSKC will use one-time Environmental Health reserves and revenue generated by an increase in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks’ (DNRP) septage disposal fee to:

· Implement interim educational outreach efforts with industry professionals to encourage proper maintenance of an OSS and thereby reduce operational impacts at South Treatment Plant in Renton from processing septage (i.e., waste pumped from an OSS);
· Develop a long-term outreach strategy with industry professionals to increase required OSS inspections to provide much needed information about the of condition septic systems and improve collection of inspection fees to support activities to prevent and address failures; and, 
· Conduct studies in partnership with DNRP that will identify degraded water quality locations within the County that need increased efforts – including preventing and addressing OSS failures – to achieve water quality improvements.  

Findings from this work will be used to develop a sustainable, ongoing OSS O&M program proposal. 

Finally, the report explains that there are a variety of financing programs for repair, replacement and maintenance of OSS currently available for properties in King County. 

This Proviso is responsive to the King County Strategic Plan’s goal of a healthy environment.

It is estimated that this report required 386 staff hours to produce, costing $29,671. 
Thank you for your acceptance of this report. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning the report, please contact Maria Wood, 206-263-8791.

Sincerely,

 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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